St. Joseph Catholic Church
Parish Council Meeting
June 30, 2020
6:00 PM

St. Joseph Catholic Church
Minutes

Present: Pastor Ryan Harpole, Parochial Vicar Basilio Az Cuc, Seminarian Conrad Jaconette, Melissa Baysinger, Chris Desmarais, Chris Durbin, Sojo Ngoy, Claudia Villadares, Rodney Schwartz and Ben Warrell

Absent: Francisco Flores 
Father Ryan opened the meeting with a prayer.
Parish Finances


The May financial report for Regular Collections and Renew Fund Collections were reviewed. Weekend 
collections have declined while the Church was closed for in person Mass. They are still depressed with the 
church at limited capacity. Renew Collections have also declined.

Quarterly letters are being prepared to go out next week to update parishioners regarding their Renew 
contributions.

Kathleen Baumgarten continues to investigate grant opportunities. One thousand dollars was recently received from the Landmark Association. She is currently developing a $100,000 grant application.
Renew 


A bid from Gunder Church Furniture for pews and kneelers was reviewed. Options to restore or replace 
were 
discussed. The group agreed that replacement was the best choice since there was not a significant difference in 
price. The old pews were built in the 1970s and are valued at about $300 each. A few will be placed in the loft 
and the others sold to interested parties. Gunder also offered options for the Sanctuary redesign. The current 
two steps will be reconfigured to make them easier to navigate and bring them up to code. Mark Whitley, who 
designed and built the new altar and ambo, will be asked to build new altar rails. All the statues, stations 
and altars will also be restored. The group discussed porcelain vs. marble for the sanctuary floor. It was agreed 
that porcelain was the better choice.

The Parish Hall update is on target for completion in late July. Sealer has been applied to the concrete floor and 
epoxy will follow. There is still painting, fixtures, kitchen appliances and other work to be completed or 
installed.


Work on the Confessional and bathrooms will soon be complete. Both areas are available for use.

Work will begin on the Church floor on August 10. Everything including the sub floor will be removed and 
rebuilt. Masses will be held in the Parish Hall during the two months needed for the work

The Building Committee will meet with a Nashville company that specializes in stained glass repair on July 7. It 
was thought Lexan was the best product to protect the windows, but this company offers a glass product which 
is said to be better. Council members were invited to attend if interested.


Fr. Ryan stated he has not yet signed the contract with Conrad Schmitt. At the last visit the company 
representative said the church was dry enough to begin work in January 2021. They initially said the church 
needed to dry out for six months after the exterior was complete. The group suggested a second opinion from 
SMD on the matter before signing the contract.

Social Media


Sunday Liturgies continue to be streamed on Facebook Live with one Mass in English and one in Spanish. In 
person Masses have not been at attendance capacity.

Another Question and Answer session on Facebook Live was proposed.  Fr. Ryan said he would

 
present one next Tuesday evening.
Parish Outreach


Letters will be sent to all parishioners to provide an update on the Renew project.


The Couples Group which Fr. Ryan started earlier this year continues and a second group is planned.


The group discussed ways to connect with parishioners. It was decided that Council members would be provided 
with a parishioner phone list to call and connect and answer any questions.

Weekly bulletins are being mailed to those families who do not have internet access.

Liturgy

The Wednesday evening Mass in Spanish has been discontinued.


Confirmation Masses will be held July 11 and 18. Fr. Ryan stated splitting the First Communion Masses on two 
Saturdays was successful and he plans to continue the practice.


Conrad Jaconette is developing Bible study classes to be offered on Zoom on Sundays at 6:00 pm. 

Other Business


Ben Warrell reported 6 of 8 Gasper on the Go events have been cancelled due to insufficient registrations. The 
program will take place as planned in Owensboro and Fancy Farm. Although the camp is closed for the summer, 
it is available to family units to rent a cabin and take advantage of the facilities. 

Rodney Schwartz stated planning for reopening the school continues. Some classrooms are large enough to 
accommodate social distancing while others are a little smaller and will require use of masks
Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM with a closing prayer by the group.
Next Parish Council meeting will be July 28 at 6:00 PM 
